Litter and Dog Poo in Henllys
In the summer Henllys Community Council received a complaint from a resident about the amount of dog poo in the Greenwood Drive area of Henllys. 
We acted upon this complaint and asked Torfaen County Borough Council (TCBC) to place a litter/dog poo bin on Greenwood Drive. It has been reported back to us, that when the bin was being fixed residents from the immediate area told the TCBC team, that the bin was not required. 
On my regular walks around Henllys I see many instances of litter and dog poo on footpaths and the verges. There are also black dog poo bags hanging from branches. Recently there has been many comments on social media about the large amount of dog poo in and around Henllys.
Placing bins throughout Henllys is an appropriate measure to overcome this problem, providing people use them. The bins are emptied weekly to ensure cleanliness. We intend to continue with this initiative and raising awareness about the need to use these bins. 
In the meantime, we invite comments and/or suggestions from residents about this issue. It would be helpful if comments were received by the 26th February.
Please send all comments to – clerk@henllys-cc.gov.wales 
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